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Meeting Agenda

BYS Board Meeting – Monday May 21, 2012
	May 21, 2012
	Meeting Minutes
	BYS Board



	Present:
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
     Booth, Steve
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Richardson, Heather
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Stocker, Bill

	
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
   Dickerson, Josh
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Long-Voelkner, Kurt
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
     Sweeney, Dee

	
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
  Paquette, Pete
	    Morin, Craig
	

	
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
  Jernigan, Cindi
	
	


Guests: Amy Nelson, Landon Harris, and Kathyrn Bjorge (Interns) 

Meeting Called to Order at 6:25 pm by Stocker
Topic:
Interns Report
Report: 
Harris and Bjorge reported on Soccer in the Schools. Harris will send a synopsis to the board with suggestions and highlights for use next year. He was unaware of the situation at Northern with the child going into Kids and Company until Nelson contacted him. He has now addressed the issue with all the coaches at the schools. After discussion, Sweeney volunteered to contact the director of Kids and Company and relay our apologies and plans to address this issue in the future. One of the suggestions discussed was the need for the Soccer in the Schools site coordinators to have a list of the children who will be coming from Kids and Company and then returning after soccer. A motion was made by Jernigan to pay both Landon and Kathryn their remaining stipend for running Soccer in the Schools and being site coordinators. Second by Booth: motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
Topic:
Approval of April 2012 Minutes

Motion: 
One change needs to be reflected in the April Minutes. The motion was to pay half ($750) to the interns in April. Motion to approve the revised April meeting minutes by Long-Voelkner; seconded by Richardson: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 

Topic:
Treasurer’s Report

Report:
Sweeney reported that she is still in the process of entering all deposits into Quickbooks. Our reconciled checking account balance is $47,337.79 but she still needs to show the transfers out of the Passbook as the two accounts are now combined due to Neilson needing to be spent down. Sweeney suggested that at a future board retreat we should look at having a paid administrator who could do the bulk of the bookkeeping and be a liaison to the board’s treasurer and help with club administrative tasks. Sweeney stated that she just received the MYSA goal grant check. She also reported to the board that payments are being sent out to cover all expenses for BYS as she receives the bills. There was not a motion made as this was not a formal Treasurer’s Report. Sweeney stated that she would have a more formal report sent out within two weeks.
Topic:
Miscellaneous:

Discussion:
The Coaching Committee has set August 11th as Player Evaluation Day. An email to save the date will be going out. Toward has been in contact with the owners of MI Rancho and Mariachi’s to see if they would be interested in partnering with Bemidji Youth Soccer to offer a discount card similar to the one that Keith’s Pizza offers with the Bemidji Bombers. The cards would cost $20 and have at least that in value for the person who purchases. BYS would get the full $20 per card as a fundraiser. However, BYS would have to pay for the printing of the cards which is estimated at $360 for 300 cards. If BYS sold just 18 cards everything else would be profit. We would be asking each family playing competitive soccer to sell 2 cards. The Assignor reported that we have had growth across all the age groups as we now have 13 teams with 173 playing Competitive Soccer.
The June 25, 2012 Board Meeting will be held 6:30 at Marketplace Conference Room. 
 Motion:
Sweeney moved to adjourn the meeting; the motion was seconded by Booth; the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
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